
C I T Y  O F  O A K L A N D  
Agenda Report 

TO: 
ATTN: Deborah Edgerly 
FROM: Fire Department 
DATE: October 14,2003 

Office of the City Manager 

SUBJECT: RESOLUTION AWARDING TWO CONTRACTS TO L.N. CURTIS AND 
BRICKER MINCOLLA FOR FIREFIGHTER PROTECTIVE FOOTWEAR IN A 
TOTAL AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED TWO HUNDRED SIXTY THOUSAND 
DOLLARS ($260,000), FOR BOTH CONTRACTS, FOR THE PERIOD AUGUST 
31,2003 THROUGH AUGUST 30,2006, AND AUTHORIZING CITY MANAGER 
TO EXTEND SAID CONTRACTS, ONE YEAR AT A TIME, UNTIL AUGUST 31, 
2008, FOR A TOTAL ANNUAL EXPENDITURE FOR BOTH CONTRACTS, 
THEREAFTER, OF EIGHTY SM THOUSAND SIX HUNDRED SIXTY SM 
DOLLARS ($86,666) 

Summary 

A resolution has been prepared awarding two contracts to L.N. Curtis and Bricker Mincolla to 
provide firefighter wildland, turnout and station protective footwear, in an amount not to exceed 
two hundred sixty thousand dollars ($260,000) for the period August 31,2003 through August 
30, 2006. 

Fiscal Impact 

The contracts will not exceed two hundred sixty thousand dollars ($260,000) during this three- 
year period. The funding for these contracts has been budgeted in the Fire Department budget. 
One-third of the funds will be encumbered each Fiscal Year and are available in Organization 
Code 20816, Account 52900 in the Department’s general fund budget. 

Background 

Structural firefighting boots and footwear are part of the firefighting protective clothing 
mandated by CAL-OSHA and the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between International 
Association of Firefighters, Local 55 and the City of Oakland. 

The Oakland Fire Department (OFD) Safety Clothing committee, which is comprised of two 
members that represent firefighting personnel, the Captain in the OFD procurement unit, and the 
Deputy Chiefs of Operations and Technical Services, have evaluated the various manufacturers 
of protective footwear. Firefighting personnel field-tested at least six different types of footwear 
from various manufacturers over a twelve month period. 

Manufacturers presented their products showing features, designs and types of materials offered. 
This hands-on evaluation included a wear test, which provided insight as to the various designs, 
cuts and types of materials and boot specifications. The boots were evaluated on material, inner 
construction, comfort, weight, ease of movement without restrictions, water resistance, ability to 
provide equal or greater protection than the boots that are currently in use and costs. 
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